Gastroenterology Meeting

Monday 11 September 2006

Royalty House, Watford

NOTES

Present

	Dr Tony Leahy
	West Herts Hospitals Trust

	Dr Alistair King
	West Herts Hospitals Trust

	Katrina Power
	St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PCTs

	Dr Nick Small
	St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PCTs

	Dr Trevor Fernandes
	Dacorum and Watford and Three Rivers PCTs

	Dr Nick Brown
	Dacorum and Watford and Three Rivers PCTs

	Monica Hough
	Dacorum and Watford and Three Rivers PCTs


Background

During the contract negotiations between WHHT and the PCTs it was agreed to work towards a reduction in the number of follow-ups that patients have.  This was not only seen as a cost saving exercise as part of the financial recovery plan but also as a way of relieving pressure on the outpatients department at the Trust and providing easier access of care for patients nearer their homes.

Under the quality and outcomes framework of the new GMS contract and ‘Commissioning a patient led NHS’ more services should be provided ‘out of hospital’ and within the community.

The Service Level Agreement states that there should be no follow ups for the majority of conditions unless specific reasons are given.  Clinicians from the Trust and GPs agreed to work together to agree common principles in certain specialities for following up patients in primary care.

This meeting was held to specifically discuss gastroenterology.

Discussion

Discussion took place around particular disease areas in gastroenterology and the necessity for follow up or not,  The GPs were adamant that they had the necessary skills required, the consultants were unsure that all GPs had all the skills.  GPs felt that their skills were not recognised and agreed that training and education are important for keeping up to speed.

The consensus of opinion was that there was a large proportion of patients on annual follow up who really did not require it and that some follow ups occurred too frequently and could be reduced.

The gastroenterologists had already put in place a rotation system whereby follow up patients were seen alternately by the consultant and junior staff – this ensured that patients were not followed up for longer than necessary.  The clinicans felt that with proper guidelines some conditions could be followed up in Primary care.

To assist GPs in following up patients safely it was important that discharge letters and diagnostic results were sent to GPs promptly.

The group also discussed the gastroenterology CATS bid that was currently being prepared by WHHT clinicians for St Albans and Hertsmere PCT and how this fitted in with providing the overall service.

Actions

· Clinicians to develop protocols for GPs to manage patients in Primary Care – including stable pbc, coeliac disease, stable liver disease.
· Clinicians to reduce frequency of follow ups for patients with stable IBD.
· GPs to scrutinise the follow up lists provided by the PCT to check which patients they think can be discharged to Primary Care.

· HEP B and HEP C services to be provided as part of the CATS.  Nurses will be appointed to run these clinics.  If this bid is successful Dacorum and W&3R could buy into this service until they have an equivalent one.

· Actions to be completed by end of October 2006 and implemented by January 2007.

Date of next meeting

To be arranged
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